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BEFORE THE METRO LOCAL CONTRACT REVIEW BOARD 
 
 

FOR THE PURPOSE OF ADOPTING 
RESOLUTION NO. 18-4942, A 
RESOLUTION OF METRO COUNCIL, 
ACTING AS THE METRO CONTRACT 
REVIEW BOARD, APPROVING A TWO-
YEAR EXTENSION OF CONTRACT 
#929780 TO OPERATE METRO CENTRAL 
TRANSFER STATION 

 

) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 

 RESOLUTION NO. 18-4942 
 
Introduced by Chief Operating Officer Martha 
Bennett in concurrence with Council 
President Tom Hughes  

 
 

WHEREAS, pursuant to ORS 279A.060 and Metro Code 2.04.090, the Metro 
Council is designated as the Local Contract Review Board for Metro (LCRB); and 

 
WHEREAS, Metro contracts with Recology Oregon Recovery, Inc. (Recology) to 

operate and maintain the Metro Central Transfer Station under the terms of Contract 
#929780; and  

 
WHEREAS, the operations contract took effect in 2010, with an initial seven-year 

term and provision for a three-year extension at Metro’s sole discretion (executed last 
year), for a total of ten years, through December 31, 2019; and 

 
WHEREAS, the Metro Central Transfer Station contract is currently scheduled to 

expire on the same date (December 31, 2019) as Metro’s other major solid waste contracts: 
operations of Metro South Station (Republic), transport services (Walsh), and disposal 
services (Waste Management); and  

 
WHEREAS, because the original solicitation document only authorized a 7-year 

year contract with one 3-year extension, the LCRB must authorize any further contract 
extension; and 

 
WHEREAS, the COO seeks Metro Council’s approval to extend the contract with 

Recology at Metro Central for two extra years through December 31, 2021, to provide 
needed continuity on January 1, 2020, when all the other major solid waste contracts 
expire; and 

 
WHEREAS, a two-year contract extension will also allow time to fully develop a 

new partnership between Recology, Metro and a Community Based Organization of 
Metro’s choice that is designed to help develop a curriculum for disadvantaged workers to 
pursue career pathways in the solid waste industry; and  
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WHEREAS, the Metro Procurement Officer believes that amending the existing 
contract with Recology Oregon Recovery, Inc., is in Metro’s best operational interests and 
that it will not harm competition because Metro will still solicit proposals to operate at 
least one Metro transfer station (Metro South); now therefore, 

 
BE IT RESOLVED that the Metro Council acting as the Local Contract Review 

Board authorizes the Procurement Officer to extend the Metro Central Transfer Station 
Contract with Recology (#929780) for an additional two years through December 31, 
2021. 

 
ADOPTED by the Metro Council Contract Review Board this ______ day of November 2018. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Tom Hughes, Council President 

 
 
Approved as to Form: 
 
 
       
Nathan A. S. Sykes, Acting Metro Attorney 


